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	CTN Inc. 
Meeting Minutes
January 23, 2013

CDPHE

4300 Cherry Creek Drive South

Denver, Colorado 80246


	Roll call of Board Members/

 Establishment of Quorum 
	Karen

In attendance: Peggy Berkey, Dee Crump, Staci Love, Karen Masters, Karen Maciejko, Denise Strong, Sophia Van Wyk, Michelle Galles, Lori Kennard, Tessa Henderson, Tracy Lauzon, Pam Werner, Tamara Connell, Jesse Hawke, Tamara Hoxworth, Steve Boylls, Amanda Amsler, Lori McDonald, Sherrie Peckham, Tamara Ellis, Katie Corey, Joan Palen, Katie Knight, Martin Duffy, Karin Whinery, Lynn Andersen, Elizabeth Spradlin, 

	Introductions
	All

	Treasurer’s  Report
	Tamara

Oct-Dec $8258.78 Copies of Treasurer’s report attached.  



	2013 Budget
	Tamara

CTN Budget will be wholly supported this year via dues incoming, there will be no revenue generated this year from educational ventures. Please get dues in to support CTN program.

	Agenda:

CREATE Grant follow up 

Colorado Trauma Registry and Inclusion/Exclusion Changes – 

Follow up from Annual Registry Training

Reports – 

What data do you want annually or quarterly

April Meeting

Education programs 2013

Website

Christmas Family

ATLS   

Bright orange bands                                                    


	Peggy

Heard from CREATE Grant: decreased reimbursement due to one evaluation form not filled out and honorarium is not paid.  Peggy will attend the next Public Policy and Finance meeting to identify what will make utilizing the CREATE grant work smoother in the future.  

Jesse Hawke 

Jesse thanked everyone for attending annual CTN meeting regarding Trauma Base statistics.  

· Inclusion/Exclusion Criteria changed

· Signs of Life variable will align more with NTDS with NA no longer available.  Now Yes, No, Unk (missing). 

· ICU days/Vent days max 400 days to limit upper constraints.  

· Comorbidities/Complications/Risk Factors/ will take a lot of work and will be a first step to aligning with NTDS in the future.  Will create a small task force to work on this over the next year for implementation in 2014.  Will ask for volunteers today for this task force. Six to eight folks will be effective for this task force.  By teleconference most of the time.  Dee Crump, Katie, Sherrie Peckham, Heather or Brandi from TMCA, Pam from Littleton all volunteer.  Jodi from CDM will also be involved.  

· Jesse will be leaving to go to Ohio.  Point of contact will be (Tamra?).

· Editing wording surrounding reencounters/readmissions in these meetings. The language is somewhat confusing including the variables. CTN looked directly at all four listed scenarios.  What is the goal for the readmission data?  Will continue to look at this over the next year and make sure the data is still valuable.  CDM will send all registrars information on how to delineate on computer more clearly on previous facility vs. “readmission facility” as currently stated to make it clearer.  So before download January abstracts this will have to be updated.  Doug from CDM currently working on a sweep update anyways so this may be available at that time.

Steve Boylls 

· 2011 draft out in next two to three weeks.  Steve asks we review and get any questions or disconnects back to Steve.  Then will run a final report about a month after that.  Currently run once per year.  Have to do that way due to the way the registry flows.  

· Readmission patients: deferred to Steve. Comparable facility same trauma level.  Can we add within same RETAC?  Steve said that is doable.  Will break out all urban vs. all rural for statistics.  Are adjustable mortality rates available?  Steve states that might be a separate report.  

· In 2010 when first sent out initial report didn’t get a lot of feedback from people.  Really needs more feedback positive, negative or all’s well it would certainly be more helpful.  Steve prefers email for his responses.  

Peggy

April meeting will be at CDPHE rather than off site.

Peggy

Requests all CTN members request any educational requests for the year.  

Peggy

Requested help in setting up a web site for CTN.  Lori McDonald asked if there was money in the budget for web set up.  Previously outside developer used in past was not actually updating the web site.  It would need to be set up and then able to be updated by CTN staff.  Tamara states this is something we should research and vote on.  

Peggy

Christmas family successful, all needs provided for except for sheets.

Martin

ATLS class brochures available

Dee

Tracking band to track clientele for matching ems to trauma data has been difficult to track.  If a client arrives with the tangerine band please contact Dee Crump.  Please advise ED staff not to remove band and to record number on their documentation.


Chair: Peggy Berkey – Sky Ridge Medical Center  

            Vice chair:  Tina Gemelli – North Suburban Medical Center  

Treasurer: Tamara Connell-   Littleton Adventist Hospital       

Secretary: Karen Masters – Lutheran Medical Center

Ex-officio: Tracy Lauzon –Medical Center of Aurora 
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